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March 17, 2020
Dear Parent or Guardian,
The health and safety of our students and staff continues to be our highest priority.  As the coronavirus (COVID-19) situation changes, we continue to adapt to do what’s necessary to minimize risk.  
Ohio Governor Mike DeWine has ordered all schools in the state to close for a mandatory three-week time period to help stop the spread of (COVID-19).  Lighthouse Community School will comply with the Governor’s orders, and is closed beginning Monday, March 16. The plan is to reopen on Monday, April 6.  We will keep you updated on any changes as they are made available.  
During this time, Lighthouse Community School staff is working hard to continue to provide educational opportunities that best meet the needs of our students.  Enclosed are learning packets for your student’s courses for two weeks of instruction: March 17-March 20 and March 30-April 3. 
We encourage your student to:
· Follow their daily class schedule at home. Pencils, pens, and lined paper are included in the learning packet.
· Reach out to their teachers with questions and for support. A school contact sheet with phone numbers and email addresses for all staff is included.
· Pace themselves. They should not try to complete all the assignments at once or wait until the last minute.
· If they finish their assignments, their teacher will assign additional work.
Your student will not receive credit for classes if they do not complete the assignments.  
We will be reaching out to your student each school day to check in and see if there are any issues we as a school might address.  We also just want to know how you are doing.  Feel free to contact Administration or the Social Worker at any time.  If we are out of the office, we will return your call or answer your email by the next business day.
Spring Break is March 23-29. Teachers will not be available for assistance during this time.
Lighthouse Community School staff will deliver 5 breakfast and lunch meals for each student to their residence three times:
1.)  Tuesday, March 17, 2020 – meals and learning packet delivery
2.)  Monday, March 23, 2020 – meal delivery and learning packet pickup
3.)  Monday, March 30, 2020 – meal delivery and packet pickup

We will call you before we deliver the meals and learning packets.  Please be sure we have your current email address, cell phone number and home address.  
If your student is currently receiving specialized services, such as mental health support, including individual therapy through Lighthouse Youth & Family Services, service providers will be reaching out to you to discuss how they can continue to offer support during this time.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Also, please know that any of this information is subject to change as the COVID-19 situation continues to develop. We will reach out to share any changes as necessary and again encourage you to contact us with any questions you might have.    
We appreciate your patience during this time as we work through this process. 
Lighthouse Community School Staff
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